

And I thank Christ Jesus our
Lord, who hath enabled me,
for that he counted me
faithful, putting me into the

ITim 1:12

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2022

JANUARY - FEBURARY

Dear Pastor and Co-laborers in Christ:

James says our life is like a vapor that appeareth for a little while and then vanishes away. That is so true as I get older, to see this is what my father said years ago. As we get older time passes faster. I did not understand that then, but it is so true now. It is hard to believe we are already at the end of the second month of the new year. Dr. Wade said it so well a few years ago with the thought, **SO LITTLE TIME**, **SO GREAT A TASK.** We have got so much to do and so little time to get the job done. The rapture is so close, and we are not recognizing the signs of the time. It is time to wake out of sleep and get busy in the harvest.

Seems like a lifetime since we have been able to go to Brazil because of COVID-19 and all the problems. We are looking forward to going the first week of April, if the Lord wills. We have meetings planned, and we plan to stay two months if the Lord provides the funds. It will cost us about five thousand dollars for the two months. Pray the Lord will help us with the funds for the trip.

We are happy that God is blessing in the churches in Brazil. Several souls have been saved as of late, and we bless the name of the Lord for His touch. The tenth work is seeing a move of God these days, and several have been saved. One man ran down the aisle in the invitation weeping and got saved. He has been faithful since that morning. God is still in the saving business. We must get the gospel to the lost.

We have been traveling some these days, preaching Faith Promise and helping churches get it started in their churches. We were in Supply, North Carolina this past weekend and had a great day of missions with Pastor Johnathan Ash and his people. We are having our second Mission Conference at our home church, Brooklyn Baptist Church in Chesnee, South Carolina, this weekend. We are expecting great blessings from the Lord.

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT OF PRAYERS AND MONIES. WE CANNOT DO THE WILL OF GOD WITHOUT THE BACKING OF GOD'S PEOPLE. We pray God will supply the needs of all His people that are sacrificing for the cause of missions. The Lord always keeps His promises!

In His Service,

Dr. Robert L. Smith and Cathy Smith



P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818